
Faculty Senate Vice-President Report WH Campus 

Monday, April 8, 2013 - 3:00 p.m. LAC 1243 

1.   Faculty Forum - The results of the Faculty Forum for the Spring 2013 will be discussed via 

meetings with the WH Provost and WH Academic Dean.  The results will be reported to the 

Senate and faculty community via email updates.  This will preclude the delay of reporting 

results until the next scheduled Senate during the fall of 2013.  

2.   Student Authentication and Test Committee – The committee has not met since Friday, 

February 15, 2013 at 11:00 a.m.  No new information to be disseminated at this time. 

3.   Swipe Card Access WLR Building – There is a new swipe card access installed on the 

north entrance of the Learning Resource Building of the Winter Haven campus.  At this time, 

Facilities and the software vendor are implementing program changes and installing an 

emergency override for the exterior door.  Changes are expected to be completed by next week 

(4/12/2013).  Until the changes are completed, the building will be open or closed based on the 

current Genesis calendar.  Over the next week, Keith Smith will be contacting Dr. Santiago and 

requesting names of staff and faculty requiring building access during non-business hours.  

Building access information will be remotely added to the existing swipe disc located behind the 

ID cards of those who currently have them. 

4.   Preview of Newly Renovated WH TLCC- Renovations for the WH campus TLCC are just 

about completed and, at this time, interested faculty and staff may tour the logistical layout.  The 

TLCC manager, Gerry Hubbs, is happy to provide a tour of the prospective spaces.     

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Greg Harris – Vice-President, WH Campus 

 


